

".... inasmuch as you have done it unto one of the least of these... you have done it unto Me." Matthew 25:40

MISSION FOR ADVANCING THEOLOGICAL EDUCATION & FRIENDS COMMITTED TO CARING

Dear friends

t has been some time since you last received our newsletter. We are thankful that you have been holding us up in your prayers. It has been a busy year with travelling, speaking engagements and working on projects in different countries so as to help them become sustainable, even playing the part of a clown at the DVBS in Peru where the Canadian team served under the leadership of Ethel Wright. YES, Ethel is still on the firing line.

Please look out for the forth coming news.

Ethiopia

od is doing a marvelous work in Ethiopia. We are working with a group "Evangelical Christian Workers' Fellowship of Ethiopia" ECWFE who meet for prayer 24 hours a day, seven days a week. This group is now spread throughout the country and are over 100,000 in number. GOD IS AT WORK. In the near future we are believing God to see some greater things done by Him. Pray for us as we work in these communities with projects that will provide sustainability.

Colombia

oors are opening in the city of Cali to serve and we are in the process of registering FCC there as a Foundation. Please pray that God will provide the right people to serve and lead. There are many people who are hungry for truth but are not getting it. There are several community projects that are in the process. This will help in making the work in Colombia fully sustainable. Please with us for God's guidance every step of the way.

India

his year was an answer to prayer in the South parts of India. As you are aware, we have been stopped from all public evangelism but since it was an election year we were given permission to hold DVBS in several areas with hundreds of children in attendance. We are still redeeming the opportunity in proclaiming the gospel until the authorities stop us. The 4 House churches are going strong and need to divide into more groups. In the meantime we are trying to open more. Pray for the many communities that have suffered great loss and hundreds of lives resulting from the monsoon rains, severe flooding and





landslides. Pray for Bro. Tenny, our rep. who works very hard in spite of his great needs and at the sacrifice of his family. If you are led to help this brother place feel free to contact Mate's office. Pray for the persecution of Christians.

2019 FALL EDITION



Feeding DVBS children





Thousands of people live like this

Zambia

he Southern part of Zambia has been struggling as a result of the severe drought resulting in many people losing their crops and livestock. Please pray with us for a well drilling rig to drill boreholes for water in several parts of the country. This will help to solve a major problem. Their Keswick Conventions this year may have to be postponed due to the lack of funds. They need \$5,000.00 for three conventions.

Peru

he mission trip to Peru led by Ethel Wright comprised of a team of 15 was very successful. It closed with 190 kids in attendance for which we believed many have prayed to receive Christ into their hearts. There were nightly meetings where we saw many people come forward to receive Christ and some to recommit their lives to the Lord. With Allan and Floreen McGuire being part of the team we had 750 Galcom solar powered radios distributed. Little things mean a lot to some people and my most precious moment was visiting an elderly woman who cried because we came to visit her. She said no one comes around in that area to



DVBS in Pachamac, Peru

visit anyone. I had the opportunity to lead her and her daughter to the Lord and the same night they were both in the night meeting. Praise the Lord.



750 Galcom radios

Have you thought of paying someone a visit lately? You never know what the result would be.

Ecuador

od is doing a great work in this country but it is not without the attack of the enemy. In spite of the problems we are seeing many coming to know Christ and many others recommitting their live to the Lord. We have seen at least 3 churches grow over the last 6 months and the believers are eager to go out and serve the Lord in reaching their communities with the gospel. One of the churches are soon going to open house churches in various areas so as to visit the people

and care for their needs. I believe God



Meeting with the disabled

is going to do great things in Ecuador. We need your prayers and support.



Ministering in the community

Panama

he Pastors and churches where I spoke are all asking to return and help with the building up of the faith in the believers there. We are proposing Pastoral Training and the Keswick Ministry which focuses to their needs. We are working with them on some sustainable projects in the communities that will help to reach the communities with the gospel.



Gicing out gingerbread cookies

Several churches are willing to come together for the common good of all saints. There is one pastor who is a lawyer and is volunteering to work with the churches in providing some leadership. This will be an interesting journey especially working in the town of Colon. Pray for us and serve with us if you are so led.